AAG

Minutes of Meeting

	Date
	07/03/2024

	Time
	10:00am-12:00pm

	Location
	MS Teams Call

	Present
	Ruth Jennings (Chair), George Brown (Vice-Chair) – SQA Accreditation, Matthew Barr – Glasgow University, Sheila Dunn - SCQF, Stuart McKenna – STF, Tommy Breslin – STUC, Alison Bucknell – FISSS, Nicola Crawford – Education Scotland Terry Dillon – SDS, Nicola Conner – SDS



	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies & Guests
	

	
	Apologies 
Diane Mitchell – West Lothian College
Hayley McDonald – ACS Clothing
John Cairns – Balfour Beatty 
Alison Eales, QAA
Bethany Welsh – Balfour Beatty
Catherine Ferry – Scottish Government 
Stephen Lynn – Scottish Power

Guests
Keith Spalding – SDS
Laura Brady – SDS
Deborah Miller – SDS 
Abigail Kinsella – SDS 

Observers 
Jacqueline Hall – SAAB 
Paul Butler – NHS 
Kevin Duguid – UNISON

	




	2.
	Welcome & Previous Minutes
	

	
	RJ notified the group that Hayley McDonald has been promoted into a new role and as a result will need to step away from AAG.
The group offered congratulations to HM in their new role and thanked them for their hard work and positive contribution over the past few months.
The group welcomed guests and observers.
NCo to share pre-reads to guests and observers if required after the meeting.
Previous minutes 
· RJ confirmed that SDS Operations (NTP) colleagues will attend a future meeting to provide an upskill on apprenticeship delivery to members. TD and SM highlighted that meetings with STF, Colleges Scotland and SDS have commenced and will be scheduled on a recurring basis to ensure early and ongoing engagement with Training Providers
Custodial Care and Practice
· NCo has met with developer and discussed AAG feedback.
· Focus groups have been set up to bolster consultation and NC thanked GB for reviewing the Core Skills Mapping to provide more in-depth feedback. 
· Intention for re-submission in April, however, may be pushed out further depending on consultation. 
	


	3.
	Operating Department Practitioner (ODP) GA 
	

	
	Deborah Miller (DM) and Abigail Kinsella (AK) introduced the work ongoing on the development of the ODP GA and provided key updates on process.
DM and AK also presented updates to fulfil Stage Gate 1 and Stage Gate 2 governance requirements. 
Discussion
RJ thanked DM for the comprehensive update.
· SM asked for confirmation that it would be a single employer delivering this. DM confirmed that this would be NHS only and wouldn’t expect it to be picked up by a private provider.
· Members questioned the timelines from HCPC consultation in 2021 to the accelerated development now. DM also had questions over the delay in actioning the implementation of a degree programme, however, DM felt that the current provision agreements, funding models and external environment may have all contributed to the extended timelines.
· MB provided input from a GA perspective and agreed that the additional year for the GA will increase resilience and acknowledged that the current Diploma is already packed with content. MB added that this could be a good template for developing GAs for regulated professions in the future. MB had some concerns over changes to entry requirements, however, DM confirmed that these would not be changing significantly.
· TB thanked DM for the presentation. TB reiterated concerns over the pace of the development and time pressures on members of the working group in terms of meetings and reviewing papers. TB questioned the use of ‘degree level’ and asked for confirmation on what learners will achieve. DM confirmed it would be a 3-year BSc in Operating Department Practitioner at SCQF Level 9. TB added that the Unions are expecting there to be a wider consultation as part of the TEG process.
Members agreed that there should be a wider consultation and would support this activity by sharing with networks. Members felt the presentation was very useful and highlighted that some of the changes to the process are positive, however reiterated that their main concern is the lack of wider consultation. Once this activity is complete, the group felt that this would be a very strong submission.
TD added that there will be lessons here which will feed into future developments.
	




	4.
	Plumbing Stage Gate 2   
	

	
	LB presented Stage Gate 2 governance update for Plumbing & Heating.
· RJ asked for confirmation on consultation numbers, LB highlighted over 200 responses to employee consultation, with wide geographical coverage.
· GB asked if they are using NOS and if this will result in the development of an SVQ. LB confirmed that this is likely as they are using several existing NOS. LB added that some NOS will need amendments, and additional units may be created to fill gaps. They are working with BSE Skills and SNIPEF who are looking to consult on these changes UK wide to update these NOS. 
· TB highlighted positive feedback, particularly from SNIPEF, LB echoed praise for their involvement and support with engagement within the development.
· Members questioned how meta-skills will be implemented into the framework if it is an SVQ. LB confirmed that discussions are ongoing, and this will be considered by the groups.
GB informed the group that there has been a consultation on whether meta-skills could be integrated into SVQs, this resulted in a mixed response. GB highlighted the potential for a pilot activity in this space. 
GB also highlighted that they have raised questions with SG on the current Workplace Core Skills and their relevance.
	

	5.
	Development Manager Update 
	

	
	Keith Spalding (KS) presented the Development Manager Update.
Aquaculture
· The qualifications are scheduled to go to ACG next week for approval, once the codes are received it can come back for final approval.
· The group agreed that there have been many lessons learned from this development.
Engineering 
· SM highlighted that STF and Colleges Scotland met with SDS to request an extension on the dual running until September 24, they are awaiting a response.
Construction: Design & Contracting 
· TD flagged that delays are largely to do with the Industry Specific Training requirements and how these vary for the different roles. The project group are currently looking to understand the existing IST and will agree how these should be taken forward in the new development.
Transport: Rail 
· TB queried whether this apprenticeship was passenger rail only, or if it includes freight rail. TD confirmed that it is currently for passenger rail, with Scotrail as the main employer/provider. TD added that freight rail organisations have been engaged with throughout and there is scope for the current apprenticeship to be suitable for them (with amendments to competencies), should they become interested in an apprenticeship in the future.
Energy & Infrastructure
· TD informed the group that stakeholder consultation is still ongoing to define the most suitable approach, as several of the framework in scope may fit into the recently approved Engineering apprenticeships. TD highlighted that time spent engaging with industry at this stage will ensure that the right apprenticeship is produced.
· Members questioned if anything with regards to Green Skills have been discussed. TD clarified that future skills are consulted on for all developments, and we tend to see common themes such as sustainability, digital and waste management.
Management
· TD thanked members who took part in the round table discussions delivered for the ongoing scoping activity for this development. TD added that the final report for this is expected mid-April.
Self-funded Developments 
· RJ confirmed that this has been endorsed by SAAB S&F group and a pilot development has been agreed. 
· TD clarified that the pilot will be with the British Horse Society, who will be self-funding the development of an Equine apprenticeship. 
· The SLWG will be developing a comms plan to support developers transitions to the new approach.
NCo to circulate self-developed paper to full AAG membership.
NCo to add an update on the Self-funded Developments to the standing agenda
	


	6. 
	Continuous Improvement Discussion 
	

	
	Following on from the presentation on Continuous Improvement in the February AAG meeting, RJ opened space for questions and discussion re the circulated slides.

RJ questioned shortened timelines shown on slide 11. TD clarified that slide 11 intends to demonstrate engagement with key groups from the beginning of the development, and to introduce a more integrated and collaborative model. There are no strict timelines assigned to these, timelines will largely depend on the development size and structure, and CI activity is looking to move to an approach which is adaptable and flexible. 

GB confirmed that discussions and implementation of this collaborative approach have been ongoing with SQA Accreditation and SDS, and the activity is nearly concluded, but the intention is for a pilot to be carried out to test this approach.

Members asked if we have any data showing the differences between timelines from the old approach in comparison to the new, including activity over the past few years. TD confirmed that this data is being compiled right now and can be shared with the group when available.

Members queried if a representative from Federation of Small Businesses (FSB) should be invited to join AAG, as there is a lot of mention of engaging SMEs into the development process. TD highlighted that there is engagement from FSB through SAAB employer engagement and the conversation with FSB have been ongoing, with them highlighting SME inability to commit to TEGs and meetings, however there are opportunities for them to feedback through the wider consultation.

Members praised the ongoing work and look forward to future updates.

	


	7. 
	AOB
	

	
	RJ updated on conversations with the minister regarding changes to AAG/SAAB
· The Minister and officials welcomed SAABs recent letter (details of SAABs contribution within the system, focus on learner and constructive approach)  
· Officials and the Minister recognise the scale of Reform. 
· SAAB asked about creating a new employer infrastructure to support education and skills system (as per Wither recommendation 12), SG advised their focus has been on skills planning.
· SAAB emphasised the risk of employers/members disengaging from SAAB – lack of timeline and communication is a problem and a risk - SG would appreciate SAABs support in keeping positively going and minimising employer disengagement as much as possible.
· SG advised a timeline of at least a year before any changes take place to structures and governance arrangements. Ms Gilruth recently announced new qualifications body would be set up in August 2025. A recommendation within Wither stated that S&F would go to the new agency. SG suggested a further conversation and confirmation of timelines with SAAB after the Ministers next update. 
· SG have plans to set up several workstreams, of which employer engagement will be one. However, officials are focusing on other priorities for now. (Apprenticeship funding in one place and skills planning)  
· SAAB re-emphasised the importance of communication – to prevent members from concluding negative assumptions/views. 
· The Minister wants to engage with SAAB when his plans are clearer. 

	




	Outstanding Actions from Previous Meetings

	Action
	Owner

	AAG Members to attend TEGs in an observatory role. 
	MG

	Report back to AAG on uptake in OPS Framework in April/May 2024. 
	GW

	NTP colleagues to attend AAG as an upskill on delivery of apprenticeships April/May 2024
	NCo



	Apprenticeships Approved in Principle (Stage Gate 3)

	Name of Apprenticeship 
	Date Approved 

	Aquaculture SCQF Levels 5 and 7
	06/10/2022



